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B. Urban poor women  

Paragraph 284  

Urbanization has been one of the major socio-economic trends over the past few 
decades and is expected to continue at an accelerating rate. Although the 
situation varies considerably from one region to another, it can generally be 
expected that by the year 2000 close to half the number of women in the world will 
be living in urban areas. In developing countries, the number of urban women could 
nearly double by the year 2000, and it is envisaged that there could be a 
considerable increase in the number of poor women among them. 

Paragraph 285  

To deal effectively with the issue, Governments should organize multi-sectoral 
programmes with emphasis on economic activities, elimination of discrimination and 
the provision of supportive services and, inter alia,  adequate child-care 
facilities and ,  where necessary, workplace canteens to enable women to gain access 
to economic, social and educational opportunities on an equal basis with men. 
Particular attention should be devoted to the informal sector, which constitutes a 
major outlet for employment of a considerable number of urban poor women. 

C. Elderly women  

Paraaraph 286  

The International Plan of Action on Aging adopted by the World Assembly on 
Aging in 1982 12/ emphasized both the humanitarian and developmental aspects of 
aaina. The recommendations of the Plan of Action are applicable to women and men 
with a view  to  providing them with protection and care, and ensuring their 
involvement and participation in social life and development. However, the Plan of 
Action recognizes a number of specific areas of concern for elderly women since 
their longer life expectancy frequently means an old age aggravated by economic 
need and isolation for both unmarried women and widows, possibly with little or no 
prospect of paid employment. This applies particularly to those women whose 
lifetimes were spent in unpaid and unrecognized work in the home with little or no 
access to a pension. /f women have an income, it is generally lower than men's, 
partly because their former employment status has in the majority of cases been 
broken by maternity and family responsibilities. For this reason, the Plan of 
Action also noted the need for long-term policies directed towards providing social 
insurance for women in their own right. Governments and non-governmental 
organizations should, in addition to the measures recommended, explore the 
possibilities of employing elderly women in productive and creative ways and 
encouraging their participation in social and recreational activities. 

It is also recommended that the care of elderly persons, including women , 
 should ao beyond disease orientation and should include their total well-being. 

Further efforts, in particular primary health care, health services and suitable 
accommodation and housing as strategies should be directed at enabling elderly 
women to lead a meaningful life as long as possible, in their own home and family 
and in the community. 

women should be prepared early in life, both psychologically and socially, to 
face the consequences of longer life expectancy. Although, while getting older, 
mrofe, ssional and family roles of women are undergoing fundamental changes, agina, 
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